

GSMA

<http://www.gsma.com/>

OPG #123 Meeting Minutes

Author:	Tom Van Pelt	Email:	tpelt@gsma.com
		Tel:	+32 479 23 28 46
Date:	14/02/2023	Time:	13:00 – 15:00 GMT
Subject:	OPG #123 Meeting Minutes		
Attendees:			
CK Hutchison <i>Chair</i>	Sandra Ondrusova	sandra.ondrusova@hwleurope.com	
Attendees	Roberto Jorge Hernandez Perez	roberto.hernandez@americamovil.com	
	Fabiola Lopez	fabiola.lopez@americamovil.com	
	Gao Chen	cheng96@chinaunicom.cn	
	Eddy Fung	Eddy.Fung@Dell.com	
	Jinsook Ryu	jinsook.ryu@dish.com	
	Bart van Kaathoven	bart.van.kaathoven@ericsson.com	
	Magnus Olsson M	magnus.m.olsson@ericsson.com	
	Amit Wankhede	amit.wankhede@gslab.com	
	Lee Valerius	lee.bar.valerius@hpe.com	
	Uli Kleber	ulrich.kleber@huawei.com	
	Alice Li	alice.li1@huawei.com	
	Toshi Wakayama	to-wakayama@kddi.com	
	Junpei Uoshima	junpei.uoshima.mt@nttdocomo.com	
	Rida Zouaoui	rida.zouaoui@orange.com	
	Nishant Gupta	gnishant@qti.qualcomm.com	
	Vijay Sangameshwara	s.vijay@samsung.com	
	Jyrki Penttinen	jyrki.penttinen@syniverse.com	
	Fabrizio Moggio	fabrizio.moggio@telecomitalia.it	
	Mario Gonzalez del Campo Munoz	mario.gonzalezdelcampo@telefonica.com	
	Mohamed Eldakrouy	mohamed.eldakrouy@telus.com	
	Zhijun Li	li.zhijun3@zte.com.cn	
GSMA Attendees:	Tom Van PeltSandiya Suresh Kumar	tpelt@gsma.com skumar@gsma.com	
Other Attendees:			
Absent / apologies:			

ALL GSM ASSOCIATION MEETINGS ARE HELD IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE GSMA'S [ANTI-TRUST](#) AND IPR COMPLIANCE POLICY

Security Classification		
Non-Confidential	Project Team or Group	X

© GSMA, 2022. The GSM Association ("Association") makes no representation, warranty or undertaking (express or implied) with respect to and does not accept any responsibility for, and disclaims liability for the accuracy or completeness or timeliness of the information contained in this document. The information contained in this document may be subject to change without prior notice. This document has been classified according to the GSMA [Document Confidentiality Policy](#).

1. GSMA Antitrust Policy and Agenda

GSMA Anti-trust and US entity list statement were noted.

The agenda for the meeting was approved.

2. OPG#122 Meeting minutes

No comments were made.

Minutes of OPG#122 were approved.

3. Action Points

Action points were reviewed: actions 119.03, 120.02 and 120.03 can be closed because they relate to the maintenance topic and are tracked in CN0003.

4. OPG Terms of Reference

Tom introduced the comments raised to the Terms of Reference update introduced in OPG#122. Those comments were captured in OPG_123_Doc_03. Following comments were raised:

- The statement on the OPG's output was not very clear (e.g. what is a "complete guide") and might be misunderstood by non-native speakers. It is also covered implicitly by clauses 1 and 2.
 - o It was agreed to drop the former clause 5 from the Terms of Reference.
- It was agreed to allow for more flexibility in the statement on meeting frequency

OPG_123_Doc_03 was approved with the updates that were agreed. Tom will provide the new version of the Terms of Reference on Infocentre.

5. LS from ETSI NFV: Invitation to the ETSI ISG NFV's 10 years anniversary

Tom informed that an LS was received from ETSI ISG NFV and introduced the LS in OPG_123_Doc_04 informing about an event that is organised to celebrate the 10th anniversary of the group. No action was required from OPG.

OPG_123_Doc_04 was noted.

6. OPG releases

Tom presented the planning for the OP MWC Barcelona 23 release highlighting that the updates of the SBI-NR specification defining an API for IP address mapping (OPG.03 CR1002 including the associated yaml) were under OPG review now. It had been included in the document pack as OPG_123_Doc_07 and its approval is scheduled for OPG#125.

For the MWC Las Vegas 23 release a detailed plan was included in OPG_132_Doc_01 where work is now starting and the F2F meeting is coming up in March. People attending on site are requested to register on Infocentre.

7. Maintenance

Sandra presented OPG_123_Doc_05, the first concept note CN0003 for the maintenance topics. Following comments were made:

- What is the purpose of the Common Data Model?
 - o Is it the data provided in the requests to the OP? It's wider as some of the parts are status information and definitions that the OP maintains.
 - o Is it to align terms and their formats to ensure consistency across OPs? In part indeed, but relations between elements may have to be added.
 - o TM Forum provides data models as well. Mario will send Sandra the links.
- Is the data model not something that should be managed by OPAG rather than OPG and/or should it be moved to a separate document as it does not relate directly to the architecture?
 - o It could be. An important thing to note though is that the model describes data that is relevant to multiple interfaces and OP roles. As such it wouldn't fit in section 5 of OPG.02 and not in OPAG's interface specifications either.
- Is OPAG or CAMARA using the data model?
 - o Not explicitly as OPG.04 does not refer to those sections of OPG.02 and the other PRDs depend on the data models defined in the 3GPP specifications they refer to.
 - o It may have been used implicitly as a basis for the data structures in OPG.04 and could be used in future for describing the mapping between the OP data model and the models used on the different southbound interfaces.

OPG_123_Doc_05 was noted.

8. MVP

As Amit had apologised for having to leave the call, Tom presented OPG_123_Doc_06, the draft of the MVP PRD. Following comments were made:

- The use case definition is needed to understand what needs to be supported on the SBI-NR and SBI-CHF. Also the SBI-CR may be driven by what needs to be supported on the NBI.
Action: Sandra to check with Amit on the status of the use case discussions with Cristina

OPG_123_Doc_06 was noted.

9. AOB

OPG#124 will take place on 21st February.

Next F2F meetings planned:

- 13-14 March, hosted by GSMA in London UK
 - o Parties attending on site are requested to register for the meeting(s) that they intend to attend
- F2F for the MWC Barcelona 24 release:
 - o Dates: it was decided to hold the meeting on 16 to 19 October
 - o Hosts are invited to make their interest known

#123 Call closed at 14:15 GMT

Action points log

Open action points

Action number	Description	Status	Notes
OPG 117.03	Tom and Sandra to support Amit and Vikram with the development of section 1 of the MVP PRD	Open	
OPG 117.04	Deepak and Eddy to support Amit and Vikram with the development of section 2 of the MVP PRD	Open	
OPG 117.05	Mohamed, Junpei and Toshi to support Amit and Vikram with the development of section 3 of the MVP PRD	Open	
OPG 118.01	Alex and Cristina to support Amit and Vikram with the development of the section of the MVP PRD on the use case	Open	
OPG 123.01	Sandra to check with Amit on the status of the use case discussions with Cristina	Open	

Closed action points

Action number	Description	Status	Notes
OPG 119.03	all to review the common data model and bring maintenance CRs to ensure consistency and clarity.	Closed	Will be covered as part of maintenance topic for MWC LV 23 release
OPG 120.02	Sandra and Tom to bring a maintenance CR to clarify in the requirements in the different security sections to which party access rights are granted.	Closed	Will be covered as part of maintenance topic for MWC LV 23 release
OPG 120.03	Sandra to bring a maintenance CR to add the parameters for the URSP traffic rules to the Network Slice Profile data model.	Closed	Will be covered as part of maintenance topic for MWC LV 23 release

Decisions

OPG.123.01	OPG_123_Doc_03 (ToR update) is approved with suggested updates discussed during OPG#123
OPG.123.02	OPG_123_Doc_04 (LS from ETSI ISG NFV) is noted
OPG.123.03	OPG_122_Doc_05 (CN0003) is noted
OPG.123.04	OPG_123_Doc_06 (current MVP draft) is noted